
Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 
Social Work Advisory Committee 

Tuesday, December 8, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. Minutes 
 

Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by co-chair Andrea Perdomo-Morales at 2:08 p.m. 
 
Social Work Advisory Committee Members.  Those who participated by zoom were Andrea 
Perdomo-Morales, Carolyn Szafran, Angi Heller-Workman, Jane Holzrichter, Cristin Stice, and Mike 
Gillett.    
 
BSRB Staff.  Max Foster, David Fye, Leslie Allen, Sami Barksdale, and Ashley VanBuskirk were 
present. 
 
Guests.  Guests present by zoom was Becky Fast and Kristen Humphrey. 
 
Guest Comments.  None. 
  
Review and Approval of November Minutes.  Carolyn Szafran motioned to approve the minutes of 
the November 6, 2020 meeting as published.  Jane Holzrichter seconded.  The motion carried. 
 
BSRB Executive Director Report by Max Foster. 

• Max Foster introduced David Fye to the committee as the new Executive Director when he 
retires January 8, 2021. 
 

New Business Items SW Advisory Committee Requests. None. 
 
New Business. 

1) Becky Fast spoke to the committee about the requirement for 350 hours of direct client contact as 
part of the master’s degree practicum.  She has researched other states and most do not have this 
as a requirement. 

2) The committee discussed mandating clinical supervision training and the time frame that should 
be allowed.  Andrea Perdomo-Morales motioned that the training to become a board-approved 
supervisor be eight hours in length (in regulation).  Angi Heller Workman seconded.  The motion 
passed. The committee suggested to use the same language as the marriage and family therapist 
statutes regarding clinical supervisors.  Andrea will take this information to the board and 
request that it be added to the legislative package.   

3) The committee discussed how to broaden the language for the reduction of the 350 hours to 200 
to take to the Board.   They agreed to leave the language as is and continue to discuss as 
necessary. 
 

Old Business. 

1) The committee discussed the NASW updates on Social Media.  They feel adopting their policy 
would be beneficial.  Will need to take to a future Board meeting to talk to the Board’s attorney 
to find out what we need to do for this. 

2) The Social Work Training Plan guide is now available on the BSRB website. 
  

Adjournment.  The next meeting was scheduled to begin at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, January 26, 2021. 
Jane Holzrichter motioned to adjourn.  Carolyn Szafran seconded.  The motion passed. 


